Headteachers: Mrs P Ayliffe & Mrs S Stepney

Mayfield Primary School

Warwick Road, Cambridge, CB4 3HN

Telephone: 01223 712127

E-mail: office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.mayfield.cambs.sch.uk



# Autumn Term Newsletter No.10 Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> November 2019

## **Headteacher Awards**

Alannah, Avigail, Freddie P, Misha, Philip, Phylippa, Rose T, Toprak, Venya, Yike. All of 4T for their great assembly, Year 4 for being wonderful role models to Year I, and Year 5 for their incredible homework projects.

# **Core Value Awards**

Finlay, Harriet, Immy, Lukas L, Molly, Tayyib, Tristan J

# **Inspirational Author Award**

Eric 2D, Jackson, 2D, Jakub 4T, Orlando 4T, Year 5 for amazing recreations of 365 Penguins.

# **Cross Country Event**

Well done to everyone that competed in the Cross Country event last week, and to Oakes for achieving first place overall!



Attendance Aardvark
Annabelle and Arthur will this week
be visiting 1K and 5EC this week
after both classes achieved 100%
attendance last week.



Housekeeping Hamish Hamish is visiting 3B this week.

## **Parent Teacher Consultations**

Parent teacher consultation meetings are taking place week commencing 25th November. Please book your appointment at this link: <a href="https://mayfield.parentseveningsystem.co.uk">https://mayfield.parentseveningsystem.co.uk</a>

More information can be found on our website: <a href="http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?event=parent-teacher-consultations-november-2019">http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?event=parent-teacher-consultations-november-2019</a> All parents should attend a meeting with their child's teacher. If none of the times available are convenient for you, please speak to the class teacher to arrange another time.

**School Office** 

#### E-safety

We intend to send out regular e-safety updates and information over the course of the year. Look out for the attachments on the school newsletter. This week is an on-line information and safety guide for parents and carers.

Mrs Stepney and Mrs Ayliffe

#### **School Dress Code**

At Mayfield we have a school dress code, information about which can be found on the school website at <a href="http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?page\_id=1056">http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?page\_id=1056</a>. We would be very grateful if you would ensure that your children are dressed according to the dress code. Uniform can be ordered via the website page above or bought in a range of supermarkets. Thank you in advance for your support with this.

Mrs Stepney and Mrs Ayliffe

#### **Cashless School**

For some years we have offered an e-payment method using a very secure website called ParentPay and we are now making a strong effort to become a cashless school in order to improve security and reduce administration time in school.

Making a payment using ParentPay is straightforward and **no card details are stored** in any part of the system. Once you've activated your account you can make online payments straight away. You can access ParentPay at any time of the day (or night) from any computer or device with internet access. You can use ParentPay to give consent and pay for trips, to view your dinner money balance and to see a full record of payments made. It's really easy to use and very convenient. If you are not able to pay online you can pay in cash at local stores where you see the PayPoint logo – please ask us for details of how to do this.

We have created a ParentPay page on our website which gives some more Information including several very helpful user guides with screenshots: http://mayfieldcambridge.org/?page\_id=10629

If you don't yet have an account please contact Kate Challis <a href="mailto:kchallis@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk">kchallis@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk</a> to request an activation letter.

Ms Challis



# Reception Cake Sale - Thursday 21st November

Tomorrow Reception Year will be holding a cake sale. The sale will take place under the Year I canopy, in the Infant playground. All cakes will be sold at 50p. 20% of the proceeds will go towards something new for the reception classrooms & pupils.

If you can please bring your own bags, boxes or containers to carry your cakes home. It would be great to reduce the use of plastic bags at these events.

Mayfield PTA

## **PTA Winter Disco**

The Winter Disco will take place on Wednesday 18 December. Tickets are on sale now just £2 each, via Parentpay. **Times:** 

3.30-4.15pm Reception and Year One

4.30-5.15pm Year 2 & Year 3

5.30-6.15pm Years 4, 5, 6

Siblings may attend other disco time slots, but remain the responsibility of the adult at all times.

Pre-schoolers may attend without a ticket

There is still a need for helpers on the day - please sign up at https://doodle.com/poll/khkcws4hhk66yysk

**Donations** are also requested for the amazing class hampers, which will be raffled at the event. If you can, please bring in any food, drink or gift items and put in the collection boxes in your child's classroom. Thank you!

**Mayfield PTA** 



# **Lunchtime Pom-Pom Club**

The popular lunchtime club is in need of donations of more wool. If you have any unwanted balls or lengths of wool at home, it would be gratefully received.

**Mrs Luetchford** 

Dates for your Diary	
Thursday 21st November	Reception Cake Sale
	3.15pm – under the YI canopy
Friday 22 <sup>nd</sup> November	INSET Day – school closed

For further dates and information please refer to the school website <a href="http://mayfieldcambridge.org/">http://mayfieldcambridge.org/</a>



Thank you to all those who have registered, please keep sharing the scheme.

© Our new total is £23.83 ©

The link to keep sharing is: <a href="https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/36988">https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/36988</a>